
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— Cal-
vary Christian Church in the annex 
just north of the church, 3900 
Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second 
Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow the 
General Membership meeting at the 
Calvary Christian Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meeting, at 
7:00 pm, Del City Community Cen-
ter, second Tuesday of the month. 

Greetings Friends & Neighbors, 

 

 As we head into the holidays, Thanksgiving, Christmas & New Years, we have a tendency 

to get caught up planning dinners, parties, get-togethers and other festivities.  Sometimes we forget 

to spread the joy, so let me be one of the first to wish all of you HAPPY HANUKAH, MERRY 

CHRISTMAS, and HAPPY NEW YEAR. 

 

 This is also a good time for me to reflect back over the last year;  What was accomplished, 

what is yet to be finished, how well tasks were done, what could have been done better.  When you 

look over the information on page 4, that Pat Satterwhite put together, DANWA members can take 

pride in the ways we have supported our neighbors and the community.  Keep in mind, except for 

the operating expenses (bottom area), all expenditures were voted on and approved by the mem-

bers in attendance at the meetings (most of the time the vote was unanimous).  DANWA volunteers 

also helped out with countless man hours of service. 

 

 Okay, true confession time, several of you have expressed to me how much you enjoyed 

reading the Defender.  While I appreciate all the kudos, there is only a small part of its content that 

is mine, the part of the front page that has my name to it.  Pat Satterwhite contributes the high-

lights of the previous meeting, and James Standfill organizes and presents the crime stats, both 

located on page 2.  The rest of the information, advertisements, notices, and the layout of the De-

fender is the selfless work of our editor Joe Satterwhite.  My personal opinion is that Joe is under-

appreciated ssooo at-a-boy-Joe!! 

 

 I would like to thank all of you for allowing me to serve you as DANWA’s President this 

past year, it has been my privilege.  I also want to thank the great team of officers you elected to 

help me, boy I need all of the help I can get. 

 

May God Bless you and yours.      

Ron McCall, DANWA President, 677-7923 danwapres@cox.net  

 

———————————————————————————————————————————- 

Days to fly the flag. 

Long may she wave! 

December 7 National Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day (Half staff until sunset) 

December 25th Christmas Day  January 1st New Year’s Day 

    January 16 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day          February 19th President’s Day 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Don’t forget to undo/remove your hoses from the spigots before freezing weather gets 
here.  Make sure your outdoor animals have water and if you are a bird person, get the 
birdseed out for the birds.  Hope this winter is an uneventful one. 

From the DANWA President: 

D A N W A  

P . O .  B O X  5 5 5 5 8  

D E L  C I T Y ,  O K  7 3 1 5 5  

1 7 2 5  C O P I E S  P U B L I S H E D  

M O N T H L Y  
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DANWA Officers, email, and website 

info. 

President -  Ron McCall 677-7923 

Email: danwapres@cox.net 

Vice President - James Gordon 343-6020 

Email: jasgordon@cox.net 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 412-7925 

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net 

Treasurer - Laura McMurtry 409-6754 

mhpark2@gmail.com 

Asst. Treasurer - Linda Hendricks— 

406-3304 

Patrol Capt - James Standfill 677-2333 

Email: patrolcpt@flash.net 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

850-2177 Email: danwanews@cox.net 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

District Captains:  These are the people 
responsible for getting your newsletters 
to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: David Ellison—672-7904 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

—————————— 
Del City Code Enforcement  

670-7379 
codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
_______________________________ 

Del City Animal Control Officer 

922-0663 
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DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 

October 2017 plus City wide stats 
 

Prowler =  0  (0)  [1]  {1} 
 

Vandalism =  1  (0)  [1]  {12} 

45xx Brentco Dr.  10/23/2017 09:18 

 

Larceny =  4  (4)  [5]  {30} 

48xx Woodview Dr.  10/05/2017 14:34 

43xx Spiva Dr.   10/06/2017 07:44 

42xx Kim Dr.   10/16/2017 23:29 

48xx SE 44th St. (Business) 10/20/2017 13:23 

 
Residential Burglary =  1 (1)  [2]  {15}  
41xx Angel Dr.   10/24/2017 10:09 

 
Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0)  [0]  {3} 
 
Stolen Vehicle = 0  (2)  [1]  {5} 
 
Auto Burglary =  1  (3)  [4]  {11} 
47xx Meench Dr.  10/15/2017 08:25 

 
Burglary of Business =  0  (1)  [1]  {0} 

 

 X = Current month count 
( ) = Prior month count 
[ ] = Same month last year 
{ } = Del City wide count for same period 
 

Come on People! Youngsters!!  
We need YOUR HELP!!! 

 

Need block captains for: 
  

Ridgeway (Vickie to Del View, to creek) 
Elmview (Vickie to Ridgeway) 

Contact Steve Gold 670-2878 
 

Angela Dr. (Angela Circle to Oakbrook) 
Contact David Ellison 672-7904 

 
Just a little bit of volunteering won’t hurt much.  
Some blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, 

most are less than 25 homes.  If you can help with 
any of these please contact any of the District Cap-
tains above.  It’s really not  hard to volunteer one 

day out of the month and it proves to be good exer-
cise by delivering the newsletter door to door for 
your particular block or blocks.  You might even 

meet your neighbors.  
 

You don’t have to be a member to volunteer to  
deliver the newsletters. 

 
A HUGE THANKS TO THOSE   

VOLUNTEERS FOR HELPING PICK UP THE 
LOAD 

 
Also think about becoming an offi-
cer, there is scuttlebutt that a cou-

ple of our current officers won’t 
run for next year….. HELP!!!!!!!! 

 
Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year!  
Pat Satterwhite, Secretary 
 
The glory and beauty of this wonderful season 
is something we can all share together.  Wish-
ing you a very Merry Christmas and a prosper-
ous New Year. 
Linda Hendricks, Asst. Treasure 
 
Hope your Christmas is as warm and sweet as 
a cup of hot cocoa and filled with more granted 
wishes than you can count. 
Laura McMurtry, Treasurer 

 
November 2017 General Membership  

meeting highlights 
The meeting began with 21 people present. 
Previous Minutes were approved 
Treasurer report was approved 
Crime Stats were presented. 
Code enforcement presented information and an-
swered questions regarding City Codes. 
Several agenda items discussed 
Reminder of sales tax election for PD and FD 
Reminder of election of DANWA officers   and 
the positions need to be filled 
Door prize was drawn. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm. 
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 

39 years in Del City 
4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 

www.nolens.biz 

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid  
advertisements and are considered a public service. 

Lakeshore Storage  
677-0795  

 
1 block East of Sunnylane 

4321 S.E. 33 rd St.  
Del City, Okla. 73115 

 
Climate Control Available 

Office Hours 9am—1 pm Mon—Fri 
Office space available 

Large offices within wall to wall carpet 

10/18 

Malone’s Property Management Inc. 
4301 S.E. 41st St. 

Del City, OK 73115 
405-670-1411 Office 

405-670-1454 fax 
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com 

 
Whatever your home needs are,  

Malone’s can handle them. 
We can Manage your property—Give us your 

headache 
We can rent you a property 
We can sell your home or 

We can find your forever home 
Whatever your needs, we can help 

 
Office hours: 

M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm 
9/18 

Oklahoma Cowboy Church 
If you’re looking for a place to study God’s word 
without the traditions of the big church, come by 
and worship with us.  We meet at 10:00 am each 

Sunday in our home and we would love to have you 
seek His word with us, come as you are 

 
Email us 

oklahomacowboychurch@gmail.com 
 

We will have Coffee and Sweet Tea and Decaf Tea 
Pastor Raymond Dee Allen 

405-973-6011 
4709 Del Porte St., Del City, Oklahoma 73115 

We also do Counseling Call for an Appointment 
    1/18 
_________________________________________ 

 

Oklahoma Cowboy Church 
Home Church 

 
December 24, 2017 At 3:00 pm 

Come Join us for the candle services 
The Birth of Jesus Christ 

 
4709 Del Porte St., Del City, OK 73115 

 
We will have coffee & Tea & Cookies 

 
Pastor Raymond Dee Allen 

 
405-973-6011 

   12/17 
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OFFICERS and their duties:  

 
Section 1: President: The President shall preside at 
all general meetings of the Association and shall be 
an ex-officio member of all committees, excluding 
the Nominating and Auditing Committees.  
_______________________________________ 
Section 2: Vice President: The Vice President shall 
assist the President in performing the duties of that 
office and shall execute the duties of the President in 
his/her absence.  
_______________________________________ 
Section 3: Secretary: The Secretary shall keep ac-
curate records and properly maintain any and all 
transactions between the Association and its mem-
bers, to include preparation of the membership list. 
________________________________________  
Section 4: Treasurer: The Treasurer shall be re-
sponsible for the funds of the Association and shall 
pay all claims against the Association, approved by 
the members at the general meeting. The Treasurer 
shall keep accurate accounts so that the Association 
can be apprised of its financial condition at any time. 
The Treasurer shall ensure the financial data is 
provided to a tax preparer so it can be filed prop-
erly with the IRS. A written Treasurer's Report shall 
be given at all general meetings, including itemized 
expenditures over one hundred dollars ($100.00). 
_________________________________________  
Section 5: Assistant Treasurer: The Assistant 
Treasurer shall have the authority to sign all financial 
transactions and documents' in the absence of the 
Treasurer. The Assistant Treasurer shall also assist 
the Treasurer in performing the duties of that office 
and shall execute the duties of the Treasurer in his/
her absence.  
_________________________________________ 
Section 6: Patrol Captain: The nominee for Patrol 
Captain shall be taken from those active patrollers 
and/or base operators who are in good standing with 
the Association. The Patrol Captain shall:  
Be responsible for the neighborhood watch patrol.  
Oversee the training of all patrollers and base opera-
tors.  
Be responsible for all patrol equipment, to ensure 
that it is in proper working order.  
Be required to maintain a current inventory list.  
Work closely with the Del City Police and Fire De-
partments.  The patrol captain shall present a report 
of the patrol's activities at all general meetings. 

 

 What and where  your DANWA  
membership dues went this year: 

 
Gatorade for Police and Fire Departments 
Appreciation dinner for all volunteers 
 
Armed Forces Day picnic 
Watermelon Feast 
Ice Cream Social  
 
School supplies for “Back to School Bash” 
Dinners for DCHS Football Team for 2017 sea-
son 
Shop with a Cop Christmas project 
Tinker Food Pantry 
Bouncy Balls for parade 
Glow Sticks for Halloween 
 
Post Office Box Rental 
Safe Deposit Box Rental 
Donation for meeting room at Calvary Christian 
Church 
Storage Unit 
Membership forms and envelopes 
Stamps 
Door prizes 
Toner and paper for Printer 
 
Note: Officers, Patrollers, and Volunteers are 
not paid provided or reimbursed for gas for 
their vehicles.  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all! 
 
I’ll take this opportunity to thank all the Officers for their 
past and present volunteer participation.  I also I want to 
thank the District Captains for your efforts in getting the 
newsletter out as quickly as you can and I realize it also 
takes an excessive amount of your time to get the news-
letters to the Block Captains.  Block Captains, I am su-
per proud to tell you how much I appreciate your willing-
ness to weather the heat and cold to get the newsletters 
to their destination.  At times the newsletters have been 
late from printing but we made it through.  We continue to 
appreciate their ability to meet the timelines they have 
given themselves to assist the neighborhood watches in 
providing the information to the watch groups.  THANK 
YOU and from my side of the fence, God Bless you, God 
Bless America!  Merry Christmas to all and to all a Happy 
New Year.   Joe Satterwhite, Editor 


